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Tippecanoe County Board of Commissioners

Meeting Minutes

Monday, May 16, 2022
10:00 am
Tippecanoe Room, Tippecanoe County Office Building
20 N 3rd Street, Lafayette, Indiana

Commissioners present President David S. Byers, Vice President Tracy A. Brown and Member

Thomas P. Murtaugh.

Also present: Attorney Doug Masson, Auditor Robert Plantenga, Commissioners’ Assistant Paula

VI.

Bennett, and Recording Secretary Jennifer Wafford.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE - President Byers called the meeting to order and led the
Pledge of Allegiance

APPROVAL OF MINUTES from Monday, May 02, 2022.

e Commissioner Brown moved to approve the minutes as presented, second by
Commissioner Murtaugh. Motion carried.

PRESENTATION OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE - Paula Bennett presented and
recommended:

The claims from May 4, 2022, through May 16, 2022, were recommended for approval
without exception.
e Commissioner Brown moved to approve the Accounts Payable as presented, second
by Commissioner Murtaugh. Motion carried.

PRESENTATION OF PAYROLL - Paula Bennett presented and recommended:

The payroll from May 13, 2022 was recommended for approval without exception.
e Commissioner Murtaugh moved to approve the Payroll as presented, second by
Commissioner Brown. Motion carried.

NATIONAL POLICE WEEK 2022 PROCLAMATION

Mayor Roswarski, Commissioner Byers, Commissioner Brown, and Commissioner Murtaugh
read the National Police Week 2022 Proclamation. The proclamation is to recognize national
police week 2022 and to honor the service and sacrifice of those killed in the line of duty
while protecting our communities. The Board of Commissioners will observe May 15", 2022—
May 215, 2022, as National Police Week in Tippecanoe County, the home of Greater
Lafayette. The public salutes the service of law enforcement officers in our community and in
communities across the nation.

LETTER OF INTENT REGARDING ANIMAL SHELTERING - Tracy Brown presented and
recommended:

Commissioner Brown noted that for many years the County has contracted with Crystal
Creek Kennels to shelter animals in the County. He noted that they have done a remarkable
job with managing the population of animals that come through the intake process.
Unfortunately, it has come time for the owners of Crystal Creek Kennels to retire. The County
has been on a year-to-year contract with them, and it is now time for the County to put an
operation in place to handle the animal sheltering needs of Tippecanoe County.

Attorney Masson advised that the Letter of Intent is between Tippecanoe County, the City of
Lafayette, the City of West Lafayette, and the Humane Society for Greater Lafayette. The
letter of intent is non-binding, so if something falls through there is no penalty to any of the
organizations. The County intends to make available, the site that has been used for the
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